
 

 
 

                            Welcome to 

  Week 11 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

Welcome to Week 11. 

Welcome to the final week of school for 2021. It has certainly 

presented some challenges for our school community this year. 

Lockdowns, social distancing, restrictions on sport, choir and 

excursions to name a few. Whilst we have worked around a 

myriad of restrictions our students have worked hard to make 

the most of the opportunities that have been provided.  

 

Last week we held our Presentation Assemble via live stream. 

The event was a showcase for the students and their 

achievements throughout the year. Congratulations to all 

students who have worked so hard during the year on their 

academic learning, wellbeing and sporting achievements.  

 

Reports are to be sent home today. As I read through some of the student’s reports it 

highlighted the fact that despite the disruptions, many of our students have achieved 

outstanding results and should be proud of their commitment they have made this year. 

 

I look forward to 2022 as our school’s substantive principal and hopefully the year will be 

restriction free and run more smoothly. At this stage we have little information around what 

guidelines will be in place at the beginning of 2022, but I will communicate these to parents 

as soon as possible. We look forward to welcoming our new kindergarten students and 

working hard to improve outcomes for all students. 

I wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas holiday period and a Happy New Year.  

 

The final day for students this week is Thursday. I wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy 

New Year. School resumes for all students on Tuesday 8th February 2022. 

 

Regards  

Sharyn Pidgeon| Principal 
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Calendar 2021 
Dec 
Wed 15th Fun Water Day 
Thurs 16th Last Day of 
School 
Fri 17th SPDD  
 

Calendar 2022 
Feb  

  Fri 4th SPPD 
Mon 7th SPPD-Combined 
Schools 
Tues 8th Students return to 
School 
Thurs 17th BAMM Art Visit 
Thurs 24th Learn to Swim 
Program 
Mon 28th Learn to Swim 
Program 
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Congratulations Ms Pidgeon 

Congratulations to Ms Pidgeon who has received notification of her 

successful application and interview process, to be Pallamallawa Public 

Schools New Principal. Congratulations Ms P. 

 

Sandra Parsons Public Speaking  

Congratulations and Well Done to all our students who participated in the Sandra Parsons 

Memorial Public Speaking Awards on Friday 3rd December.  Congratulations to Braythn Hall 

who won the Sandra Parsons Perpetual Trophy. K-2 winner was Aiden Gill and the 3-6 winner 

was Skye Rainford. Thank you to our judges Mrs Sharnie Farrell and Mrs Katreana Byers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teacher Accreditation 

Congratulations to Miss Irvine on receiving her Teaching Accreditation. 

Ms Pidgeon presented Miss Irvine Certificate to her at a staff meeting 

recently. 

 

Presentation Day Event 

Congratulations to all our students for a fantastic year full of 

achievements and success. We are so proud of you all, Well Done!. 
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Ten Pin Bowling Excursion 

The whole school went on an end of year excursion to the Ten Pin Bowling Centre in Inverell 

on Tuesday 14th December. All students had fun bowling and lots of fun on the playground. 

Pizza’s, chicken nuggets and chips for lunch. Slushie’s for a treat.  A great day was had by all. 

 

Chicken Feeder-Offered 

A very big thank you to Em Parker and Ruby for offering to feed and water 

the schools chickens during the holiday period. We thank you for your 

support. 

 

Water & Colour Fun Run Day - Thursday 

OMGosh, What a fun day was had by all! Everyone was wet.  

Students had lots of party food to enjoy. Games, water pistols, slip and 

slide, water bombs and sprinklers all around the school grounds. 
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Share Our Space 

The school grounds will be available to the public, during the end of year 

school holidays. The side gate, toilets and water bubblers will be locked, 

but the school community and visitors to the area will be able to utilise 

the school grounds, cola area and play equipment by entering the front 

gates. The school takes no responsibility for any accidents or injuries 

that occur whilst using these facilities. 

 

School App-Reminder 

Just a reminder to parents to download the FREE School App to keep up 

to date with what’s going on at school and any emergency notices that we 

may need to put out. 

 

 JOSS Facility Management Group is constantly 

looking for permanent/casual and temporary 

employees. If you are interested in employment, 

please email the contact listed. 

 

Thank you for liking and sharing our Facebook page, where 

you will find exciting things happening in and around our 

school. https://www.facebook.com/Pallamallawa-Public-

School-109487817952262 

 

 

Wishing you all a Very Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stay safe and well everyone! 
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